
APRIL, 2023        NEWSLETTER 
 

 
 

Hi Guys 

It’s been along time since the last letter was published. Vic Thiessen has 
done such a great job of keeping you informed as to things that are 
happening at the shed, that I haven’t been prodded to submit any 
updates. However, we had a board meeting yesterday and you might 
say I’ve been prodded or swift kicked you know where! 



So—coming up on April 4th is a tour to the firefighters museum. The 
tour starts at 1.30 @56 Maple Street. If you would like to carpool, we 
can meet at the church, but be ready to leave before 1.00. Spouses are 
welcome. 

ART lessons will continue until the end of MAY! 

On Wednesday, April 25 @ 1.30 Kate Ferris and Fred Casey will be 
giving us a musical presentation. There will be Ukulele tips and sing 
along, and other wonderful surprises to entertain us. All Welcome! 

On May 2nd , Brian McMillan will be making an “Aging in Place” 
presentation in the music room. Open to members and guests. 

As you can see by the attached photo, Mensheds was recognized for 
their work at building 12 Garden boxes for Deer Lodge Community 
Center. The work was spearheaded by Adrien Sala, who is the MLA for 
that area. Our guys were involved in the design and planning of the 
boxes. There were about 12 guys who helped inbuilding the boxes. The 
teamwork and camaraderie was exceptional. We got the work done in 
less than the two days allotted for the job. Thanks Guys, the plaque 
that Robert is holding will be hung up in the church building for 
everyone to see. Adrien and deer Lodge CC will be holding a Grand 
Opening and Dedication in the spring (to be announced). The WSO will 
be playing for the crowd. Perhaps there will be a lunch? 

On June 29, the WSO (Woodhaven Sympathy Orchestra ) will be playing 
for the Life Lease behind the Charleswood Legion. 

Our Shed is doing quite well. We now have 53 members! More are 
welcome! Welcome to our newest members: Russ Mutcher, Murray 
Smith, Rick Somerville, and Gordon Henrickson. We are sorry to 
announce the passing of our long time member Dennis Cale in January. 



Our AGM will be held on May 10th. We will start off with a congregate 
lunch. We are still in the process of planning the menu. 

We will be having an election for three positions on the board. They are 
 1) Chairman. 

 2)Membership officer 

 3)Out reach person 

If any one would like to volunteer to run for any of these positions, 
please let Vic T. or me know soon or someone else may “volunteer” 
you. Please join the board and help us to become a great club. 

Thankyou to the members who are stepping away for the work and 
spirit you have contributed to this group. It is because of you that we 
have become successful in meeting the needs of Senior Men in our 
community. Many men have benefitted. I’m sure their significant 
others would strongly agree! 

C U @ the Shed 

 

 

David Friesen 

204-895-7333 

fridave49@gmail.com 

 

   

  


